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Leagues Club Contact

Please contact Elizabeth White for all dinner arrangements and advise her of any apologies if you are unable to attend or to let her know of extra dinner guests that you have invited. Elizabeth may be contacted on 3325 4795; her mobile number is 0402477710 or via her email address drumbrook@aapt.net.au 

Bingo Roster - Thursday Mornings

Ongoing support from Zonta members at the weekly Bingo is greatly appreciated and more volunteers are needed to share the load. Please consider helping out. This activity is one of our major fundraisers for the club and its success depends on members continued participation. 
February Roster
2nd 

Jan

9th

Bettina

16th

Edith

23rd 

Ros

March Roster

2nd 

Kay

9th

Ros

Diary Dates
March 2006

8th 
International Women’s Day


Birthdays   
Kay Reid (8th) & yours truly, Di (29th) celebrate January Birthdays. Belated Birthday wishes Kay; no doubt you celebrated in style! 

President’s Message

Dear Fellow Zontians

Welcome back to a New Year. I hope that you all had a wonderful Christmas and saw the New Year in the way you like to. I must share with you that my Christmas / New Year was the best that I’ve had in years with my family and friends.

Our December meeting was the greatest fun and I would like to thank Ann for the wonderful planning of the night. I would like to thank the organizational skills of those that got the packing of the Christmas packs in order.  I have been informed that the people at the refuge really loved them.

In January we had a very productive meeting and information evening combined.  There is a summary of the meeting in this newsletter and I want you to take note of the possible Sewing Bee dates that were arranged on that night for your diaries. Just remember, you are not expected to go to every sewing bee as we all have other commitments but if you could plan to be at some over the year, it would be greatly appreciated.

I would like to welcome our new members Jen Leggo and Rhonda Horne who both came to the January finance committee meeting and the other new members, Sue Macaulay, Suzanne Strahan, and Lorraine Hunter who bought a friend.  I hope you are a little wiser about Zonta.

Lorraine Hunter has agreed to be our new minutes secretary and this will take the pressure off Simone who can now concentrate on the correspondence.  Thank You Lorraine.

BINGO.  The lass from Bingo informed us over the holidays that she is no longer able to do the Bingo due to health reasons.  You will all be pleased to know that we have a new Bingo lady, ME, and as you realize that I will doing this as a volunteer, the club will now make an extra $3250 per year which will help in our Kowanyama venture if everyone agrees.  You must also realize that I will not always be available every Thursday, so I am sure that we can all help each other.  I have worked hard on simplifying the paper work and making it easy for everyone to understand.  Ros has offered to help but I hope that when you are not on roster, you could still make the time to come and help on the other table to see how it runs.  It is a lot of fun really and I did my first day 19th January and balanced the books - which was great.

Kas has informed me that we now have 100% membership registration. Thank you Kas for doing that for the club.  Please inform Kas if your email changes.

INTERNATIONAL WOMEN’S DAY:



8th MARCH 12.00 – 2.30pm 

Start telling your friends now.

I received a newsletter from Ros Kinder informing us of the possibility of receiving a grant for the IWD.  I downloaded the information and Sara has already sent off the application and had receipt of such.  I have written to Leith Harding officially inviting her as our guest speaker and she has accepted.  I have also asked her if she knows any ladies in the Ethiopian community who would like to attend.  If we get our grant, it would help pay for them.

I am still hoping that we will have the new co-ordinator of Jebb House at our next meeting.  We do not have a guest speaker but there is a lot to share about our new proposed venture into Kowanyama in Cape York and although the committee chose how to spend our hard earned funds, it still needs to be voted on by the members.

MELBOURNE CONVENTION.

I have booked 2 rooms – 4 sharing in each room, which is $155 per night / per room. 

I have also booked one 2 bedroom, (sleeps 4 people), which is $199 per night, and a one bedroom for 2 people, which is $99 per night.  These bookings can be cancelled anytime up to 48 hours before without incurring a charge and I am hoping that most of you will know whether you are going or not, well before then.  The cheapest option is 4 sharing a room At Quality Hotel on Batman’s Hill.   For those going, if you all want to go together on the plane, we will need to get together and book together.  I have booked these rooms to arrive Friday 23rd June  and leave Friday 30th June.

See you at the meeting on 8th February.

Regards

Vicki Williams, President.

Summary Notes - January Workshop Meeting

An informal January meeting was held at 7.30pm, on Wednesday 11th January 2006, following dinner at Arana Leagues Club Bistro. The main aim of the meeting was to discuss where fund raising would be directed this year.

CLUB PROJECTS

Jody & Richard, two young people who have been giving their holidays voluntarily (along with others) to an aboriginal community Kowanyama, west of Cooktown, spoke about their experiences in the small community of 800 people.

With only 20% of the 240 children attending school, there is an urgent need for some support, and Jody and Richard appear to be maintaining the community's respect by their return visits.  They have had 70% of the children attend their programme and more recently have held BBQ's hoping to gain the adults’ respect also. This has been fruitful, and they have noticed more adults now attending.

Vicki has offered to facilitate a life skills programme (possibly covering parenting, assertiveness, nutrition, etc) for the adults.  It was discussed whether the airfare should be paid from administration since she is representing Zonta, or from service since sending her there to help the community is a service project. There was discussion regarding sending money to the community, with some preferring to buy items in Brisbane and send to them.  It was decided to discuss this in more detail when we had more information about their needs and particularly when Vicki returned with more information after her trip.

An informal get-together is being held with Sue, the coordinator of Jebb House on Tuesday 18th January. Vicki will update us on the discussions with Sue at our February meeting.

There is presently $12,000 in the Service Account, and the discussion was opened as to where this money would be directed.

In this financial year, we have already given to:

Look Good Feel Better 

$3,000

First Responders 


$3,200

PR Neighbourhood Centre

   $100

Tents for Peace


   $200

Jebb House



$1750

The meeting felt that Jebb House and the Kowanyama community should be supported.  It was discussed whether our club would support only two major service projects this year. It was also suggested that we continue to support local causes, as it is the local community who support our fund raising ventures and we gain vital publicity for the club through local newspapers. Everyone agreed that this was a valid reason to continue with small, local projects.

INTERNATIONAL PROJECTS

Of the $5800 that is to be distributed to international Zonta projects, discussion took place on which projects we would like to support.  It was agreed that we would like to split the funds evenly and give to the following:

1. HIV/AIDS & Poverty CARE International Mata Masu Dubara (Women on the Move): 
Microcredit and Health Education for HIV/AIDS -Affected Women in Niger

2. Trafficking in Women STAR Network of World Learning: Bosnia and Herzegovina Anti-Trafficking Community Mobilization Project 

3. Access to Education & Health Care Afghanistan: Improving Women’s Lives 
4. Amelia Earhart

5. ZISVAW

FUNDING FOR IWD FUNCTION

Grants are available for IWD projects if they meet certain criteria.  Sarah offered to fill out and submit the application by 30th January for our International Women's Day lunch at the Memorial Bowl Club which will be held on 8th March.

INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION

The International Convention in Melbourne will take place from 23rd June and Vicki asked who would be attending. Ten people showed interest, and it was decided to book two rooms at $155 per room (4 persons) for those who want to share.

SEWING BEES

Six Sewing Bees will be held this year on the following dates: 4th February, 2nd April, 3rd June, 6th August, 7th October and 26th November.

GOLF DAY

The group spoke about whether to run a Samford Golf Day once again. Nothing was decided, and we agreed to talk about this more at the February meeting.

MEETING CLOSED

The meeting closed at approximately 10pm.

Organization, Membership & Classification Committee

Just a reminder to all members… Membership Profiles are still required; Your one-page summary will be added to the Profile Folder.

Committee Report - 
Public Relations and Communications 
All quiet on the news front for December and January. We shall oil the wheels for the New Year and endeavour to continue to gain local publicity for the club.

President:  Vicki Williams 32891424


Vice President: Kas Sommers 3289 2520 


Secretary: Simone Boersma 33511404


�
Treasurer: Sara Allard 0439866682


Directors:	  Di Westwood


               Ann Lee Bernstein


�
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